RIVER YEALM & DISTRICT ASSOCIATION
Registered Charity No 262929.

MINUTES OF A COMMITTEE MEETING

Held at Corrofell, Yealm Road at 7.30pm Tuesday 24th July 2018 
1.
Apologies. Were received from Chris Bradley, Alan Lomax and Helen Lancina.
2.
Minutes of Previous Meeting.  The Minutes of the meeting on 15th May 2018 were approved. 
3.
Chairman’s Report.
· Neighbourhood Plan:  
· Adopted by SHDC and so now fully in force.   
· GDPR:

· Still no response from ICO regarding the application of GDPR to the Village Directory.  If no response is ever received, we will either have to run with our interpretation of GDPR or seek a professional opinion.  The latter might be costly.

· There was some consensus that the Village Directory is caught by GDPR and so we might just have to get on with it and meet the stringent requirements.

· The Committee must make a decision at its next meeting – if not before – in order to be fully ready for the next edition in Spring 2019.  

· Rosemont:
· The reasons for the sudden closure remain uncertain.

· Thoughts of building a replacement ‘Rosemont’ somewhere else in the community are unrealistic in the Chairman’s view.

· Noss House Numbering.  

· The PC is running a consultation to gauge the appetite to renumber houses in Noss so that they make numerical/geographical sense instead of the present random distribution.

· Notwithstanding the PC initiative, Robin Hogg is producing an input for the next edition of the Village Directory which shows the numbers and names of properties in Noss in either list or map form.  This will help locals and delivery drivers.
· The issue of lunching out retiring members of the Committee was discussed.  It was stressed that the Committee needs to be wary of setting a precedent in this regard.  
4.
Secretary’s Report.  Nothing to report.
5
Treasurer and Membership Secretary’s Report.  A written report was presented:

· One new member since the last meeting
· Cash in hand and bank = £1,839 as at 30th June.

· No Village Directory sales.

6.
Planning.  
· Collaton.  Matters are moving and a PA for Phase 1 is likely to be submitted in the next few weeks.

· The Moorings (the former ‘Stock Shop’ on Newton Hill).  Awaiting SHDC decision.

· Yealm Hotel.  PC, RYHA and RYDA had all objected.  No response yet from Crown Estates.

· The Green House Boathouse.  Work already started despite absence of a CMP.  Work could well be completed before that is received.

· Briar Hill Farm.  SHDC decision awaited.

· The Bakery at The Brook.  First PA refused at Appeal.  Revised plan submitted without the garage.  The only outstanding issue seems to be privacy screening at the rear.

· Riverside House.  No objection to the ‘fitness turret’.

· Steps Cottage.  The materials for the roof have not been included in the PA and so, if the PA is approved, the new dwelling may not conform to N3P.  (Afternote:  RYDA letter of objection submitted on these grounds.)

· Reservoir House.  SHDC decision awaited on the wall.

7.
New Committee Members.  A couple of possibilities were mentioned for the Chairman to follow up. 
8.
Parking Working Group.  Robin Forrester updated the meeting on the WG, including plans for a drone survey in the summer and an update on discussions with Court House residents regarding acquisition of parking space opposite the Co-op.  The WG meets again on 30th July when further progress will be made.
9.
RYDA Website.  Lesley Dempsey reported on the improvements she has made to the website.
10.
Any Other Business.

· Co-op.  The Chairman will seek an update from the Co-op regarding the redevelopment.
· RYDA Newsletters.  The Committee are concerned that the publication of Newsletters has lapsed with Peter Pritchard’s departure.  Some of the Committee will work on a draft replacement to see if it is practicable to resurrect the Newsletter. 

11.
Dates of Next Meetings:


Tuesday 9th October 2018 (location TBC)

Tuesday 20th November 2018
Tuesday 8th January 2019
March 2019 (stuffing meeting)

April 2019 (AGM)
There being no further business the meeting finished at 9.15 pm.
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Christopher Lunn
Chairman RYDA
